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environmental costs to include only the expenses (which they refer to as non-capital environmental

costs) included in base rates at the time the ECRM is established. Under this proposal, the ECRM

would capture any and all increases in capital-related costs for new investment (and the related

expenses) plus any subsequent increases or decreases, and adjust for changes in the expenses

included in base rates. As a result, customers would be denied the benefit of the buildup of

depreciation and deferred tax reserves on pre-existing capital-related environmental investments that

decrease rate base and associated revenue requirements.

The utilities make two lines of argument. First, they argue that the proposed rules would be

"difficult" and "contentious" to implement. Second, they argue that the proposed rules would

operate differently than the existing ISRS, and allegedly different from the procedures in other

selected states.

With respect to the "difficult" and "controversial" argument, MIEC would point out that

the utilities have not had any problem with "difficult" and "controversial" adjustments or proposals

when they produce higher revenue requirements. It is only necessary to reflect on the kinds of

proposals that are discussed, analyzed and decided upon in rate cases to realize that this argument

has absolutely no merit.

The second line of argument asks the Commission to ignore the plain language of SB 179.

The utilities assert that costs are treated differently under other Missouri legislation not applicable to

environmental expenditures, and under some undefined and unreferenced legislation in other states

allegedly applying to environmental expenditures. SB 179 states in 386.266.2:

Subject to the requirements of this section, any electrical, gas, or water corporation
may make an application to the commission to approve rate schedules authorizing
periodic rate adjustments outside of general rate proceedings to reflect increases and
decreases in its prudently incurred costs, whether capital or expense, to comply with
any federal, state, or local environmental law, regulation, or rule.
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Clearly. the language of SB 179 does not limit the cost tracked in the ECRM just to a limited

number of expenses and capital-related cost changes only for new investment. Had the intent been

to impose such a limitation, the legislation clearly could have spelled that out. It did not, and utility

arguments that some other piece of legislation, whether in Missouri or in another state, should take

precedence over the plain language of SB 179 is completely without merit.1

The Commission should not adopt the changes proposed by the utilities.
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I\Ve would also note that in proposed Sections (4)(A) & (4)(B), the utilities propose that the changes in capital­

related cost associated with the new investment that they want to include in the rider would recognize the buildup of

accumulated depreciation, but conveniently would not recognize the deferred tax offset to rate base, thus further

enriching the utilities at the expense of customers. (See pages 7 and 8 of the l\lED"-\ comments and page 13 of the

.\merenUE comments.)
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